TOWN OF ROSEBOOM
 TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING
September 28th, 2017

A Special Board Meeting of the Roseboom Town Board was held on September 28, 2017.  Deputy Supervisor VanDewerker called the special board meeting to order at 6:35 pm.  

PRESENT: Deputy Supervisor VanDewerker, Councilperson’s Allegra Schecter, Daniel Gage and Charles Diamond.  

ABSENT/EXCUSED: Supervisor Patti Gustafson

OTHER OFFICIALS PRESENT:  None

VISITORS LISTING:  Attachment #1 

The special board meeting was held in order to appoint a Highway Superintendent.

· Deputy Supervisor VanDewerker discussed the opening. The opening was posted in the paper and locally, including on the towns website and town barn informational board. 
· 1 application for the position was received from Mitchell VanBuren. Mitchell was present. The board discussed this candidate and was able to ask him questions. 
· A MOTION was made by Councilperson Gage and seconded by Councilperson Diamond to approve the appointment of Mitchell VanBuren as Roseboom Highway Superintendent effective 10/3/17 and to update the organizational chart to reflect this change.  This will be to fill the current term, ending 12/31/17.  All were in favor, MOTION carried. 

PUBLIC COMMENT
· Jeff McCord voiced concern about his assessment and property taxes, upon receiving his school tax bill he realized his assessment was raised by 1/3. Jeff addressed this concern with the board, Deputy Superintendent VanDewerker will address this issue with the assessor. 

NEXT TOWN BOARD MEETING: will be held on Thursday, October 12th, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the South Valley Christian Church Fellowship hall located on St. Rt. 165 located in South Valley, NY. 

NEXT TOWN BOARD COMMITTEE MEETING: will be held Friday, October 6th, 2017 at 6 pm at Roseboom Town Barn.  Meeting is open to the public and all are welcome!

MEETING ADJOURNMENT:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A MOTION to adjourn the Special September 28, 2017 meeting was made by Councilperson Schecter and seconded by Councilperson Gage.   All were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 6:43 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,


Erin Seeley
Town Clerk
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